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Report on Cleanliness Drive 2024 

 

On Wednesday, October 2rd, 2024, the School of Biotechnology at DAVV 
organized a Cleanliness Drive inspired by the principles of Mahatma Gandhi, who 
championed the importance of cleanliness and hygiene. 

The day commenced with our esteemed Head of Department, Dr. Hamendra 
Singh Parmar, leading by example as he was the first to begin cleaning the campus 
grounds. His initiative sparked enthusiasm among the staff, PhD scholars, and 
students from both the M.Sc. 3rd Semester and M.Sc. 1st Semester programs, all 
of whom joined in with great energy. 

Participants were organized into teams and assigned specific areas to clean, 
including corridors, laboratories, and classrooms. Within a short time, the campus 
grounds were transformed into a cleaner and more inviting environment.  

After completing the cleaning activities, everyone gathered to celebrate their hard 
work with refreshments. The participants shared laughter and stories as they 
enjoyed this well-deserved meal together. This moment of camaraderie not only 
provided a satisfying end to a productive day but also strengthened the bonds 
among students, faculty, and staff, creating lasting memories of teamwork and 
community spirit. 

The event not only fostered a sense of community and teamwork but also 
reinforced the importance of maintaining cleanliness in our surroundings. The 
spirit of collaboration and dedication was evident, making the Cleanliness Drive 
a resounding success.  
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